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UPCOMING EVENT REMINDERS 



 

PRINCIPAL’S REPORT 
We hope all families enjoyed the long weekend.  It was a great chance for tired students to re-energise for the 
last three weeks of the term.   

CONGRATULATIONS TO OUR DIVISION SWIMMERS WHO COMPETED YESTERDAY. 
Max G – 3rd    12/13 50m Backstroke 

Vishvi D  – 2nd  9/10 50m Freestyle 

Ava M, Shae, Inayat K, Minoli  – 2nd  12/13 50m Freestyle Relay 

Thank you to the parents who transported and supported the students at the event and supervised  the 
swimmers. Congratulations  Max, Ava, Inayat, Minoli, Shae and Vishvi!                            
                                                                     

HARMONY DAY– MONDAY 25th MARCH       

Harmony Day is usually celebrated on the 21st of March each year. Due to clashes with NAPLAN and House 
Athletics  we will celebrate this particularly important day on Monday 25th of March. Harmony Day is a wonderful 
opportunity to celebrate Australia’s and Tulliallan’s cultural diversity. It is about inclusiveness, respect and a 
sense of belonging for everyone. Mrs Lodewyke and the Harmony Day team  have completed the planning for 
our day. We will be encouraging students to dress in clothes from their country of origin or orange to signify that 
we all belong. We invite parents to our cultural performances and student parade that will be held on the oval in 
the morning on the 25th of March. Parents can head to the designated parent section on the oval ready to watch 
when the Home groups assemble for the ceremony. Unfortunately, students will not be able to bring foods to 
share, however they may like to have their own special lunch in their lunchbox that they can show their 
classmates from their country of origin.                                               
                      

ASSEMBLY CHANGE- ASSEMBLY WILL NOW BE ON  WEDNESDAY 27TH OF MARCH AT  
 
 
 
 
2.30PM IN THE STADIUM. 
Due to Harmony Day being on the 25th of March ,and parents already attending the celebration and performance 
in the morning, we are moving our school assembly that was scheduled on this day to Wednesday 27th of March 
at 2.30pm in the afternoon. 

PARENT HELPERS 
We have had a number of parents complete the Parent Helper Online Training, the face to face OHS Induction 
and have received their Working With Children Check. Teachers, Year Level Leaders  and Specialists have put out 
requests for parent helpers for events this term such as Cross Country that was held a few weeks ago.  Look out 
for teacher requests for reading helpers in the mornings. 

A REMINDER THAT TERM 1 FINISHES ON THURSDAY 28th MARCH AT 2.30PM                                         

SCHOOL GATES WILL BE OPEN FOR PICK UP AT 2.30PM                                                                                     

IF YOU ARE UNABLE TO PICK UP AT THIS TIME. PLEASE REGISTER WITH THE YMCA AFTER SCHOOL 

PROGRAM AND MAKE A BOOKING WHERE YOU CHILD CAN TAKE PART IN AFTERNOON TEA AND FUN 

WITH OTHERS.                                                                                                                                                

 Term 2 starts on Monday 15th of April  

 

Have a safe and wonderful week. 

Kathy Sharp 



ASSISTANT PRINCIPAL’S REPORT 
SCHOOL PHOTOS                                                                                                                                 
On Friday March 8th, students in Prep  to Year Five had their homeroom photo and individual photo taken.  Next 

Monday March 18th we have SchoolPix back to photo the Year Six cohort, siblings, and leaders. Also, on this day 

any child who was absent on March 8th will have the opportunity to have their individual photo taken.                   

Please ensure any sibling photo orders are placed prior to 8.00am on Manday March 18th. 

                     

DARI ENGLISH LESSONS                                                                                                                            
Last Thursday the first of our English lessons for Dari families began.  We had six parents in attendance, and we 

are hoping that this number will grow. In the session we covered greetings, alphabet letters and sounds, CVC 

(consonant, vowel, and consonant words) and we concluded with a jazz chant related to greeting. There were 

lots of laughs as we learnt together. Tomorrow the second session will take place at 9.00am in the Admin         

Resource Room.                                                                                                                                                                           

A COUPLE OF REMINDERS                                                                                                         
Please ensure students are not dropped off at school before 8.30am.  Gates open at 8.35am and there is no    

supervision prior to that time. Please ensure students are coming to school in full uniform. That includes dark 

blue pants, (not black) and black shoes (not coloured). Please ensure parents are not using the staff carpark         

between the hours of 7.00am and 5.00pm. This is a traffic management issue with OH&S as no students can be 

in the carpark during that time. Please ensure that if your child is riding a bike or scooter to school that they walk 

it once they enter the school gate.                                                                                                                                                                      

LATE ARRIVALS AND EARLY LEAVERS                                                                                                     
Unfortunately, no year levels had zero students coming into school late or zero students being picked up early. 

Well done to Year Two who had 12 students late over the 4 days compared to some year levels that had over 20.  

Well done to Year Six who had seven students over the four days being picked up early, again compared to one 

year level with over 20 and some close to 20.                                                                                                                    

Let’s try to get these numbers down. 

 

 

Lynne McDonald 

Have a good week. 



  

 

UPDATED NAPLAN DATES 2024 

Writing  Year 3 & 5 Completed today (Wed 13th) 

Thurs 14th     Yr3 Reading 11:10am-11:55am (45mins) 

                        Yr5 Reading 9:10am-10:00am (50mins) 

Mon 18th        Yr3 Language Conventions 9:10am-9:55am (45mins) 

Tues 19th        Yr5 Language Conventions 9:10am-9:55am (45mins) 

Wed 20th             Yr3 Maths 11:10am-12:00pm (50mins) 

                         Yr5 Maths 9:10am-9:55am (45mins) 

Fri 22nd            Yr3 & Yr5 Catch Up (Mr Bickery to Organise) 

 

 

 

STUDENT CHALLENGE                 

Congratulations to last week’s winner:   

Thejaswini 3G 

 

Please email this week’s answers to 

Aaron.bickery@education.vic.gov.au  by next  

Monday to go into the weekly draw to win a prize. 

If you are a prize winner please come and see Mr 

Bickery to collect your prize.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Enjoy your week, 

ASSISTANT PRINCIPAL’S REPORT 

Aaron Bickery  

mailto:Aaron.bickery@education.vic.gov.au


 

PREP 2025 INFORMATION 

 

 
 



WELLBEING 

 

The Good Friday Appeal is a charity that raises money which enables The Royal Children’s Hospital 

to provide world class care for children. This event brings communities together to raise funds. The 

donations support projects in the following areas: 

 

•  ground-breaking research. 

•   state-of-the-art equipment and technology. 

•   patient and family centered care programs. 

•   fostering staff excellence through education programs, scholarships and fellowships. 

•   This incredible contribution demonstrates the power of the community coming together to   

    support a wonderful cause. 

 

The SRC are proud to support this event and are encouraging our Tulliallan Community on Thursday 

28th March to come to school in free dress and donate using our virtual Tin.  

Families can donate online by using the following 

Link: 

 https://

fund-

raise.goodfridayappeal.com.au

/fundraisers/

https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Ffundraise.goodfridayappeal.com.au%2Ffundraisers%2Ftulliallanprimaryschool%2Fgfa&data=05%7C02%7CChris.Lodewyke%40education.vic.gov.au%7Cb4e903b444a14f43408208dc22ae99fd%7Cd96cb3371a8744cfb69b3ce
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Ffundraise.goodfridayappeal.com.au%2Ffundraisers%2Ftulliallanprimaryschool%2Fgfa&data=05%7C02%7CChris.Lodewyke%40education.vic.gov.au%7Cb4e903b444a14f43408208dc22ae99fd%7Cd96cb3371a8744cfb69b3ce
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Ffundraise.goodfridayappeal.com.au%2Ffundraisers%2Ftulliallanprimaryschool%2Fgfa&data=05%7C02%7CChris.Lodewyke%40education.vic.gov.au%7Cb4e903b444a14f43408208dc22ae99fd%7Cd96cb3371a8744cfb69b3ce
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Ffundraise.goodfridayappeal.com.au%2Ffundraisers%2Ftulliallanprimaryschool%2Fgfa&data=05%7C02%7CChris.Lodewyke%40education.vic.gov.au%7Cb4e903b444a14f43408208dc22ae99fd%7Cd96cb3371a8744cfb69b3ce


 

 

WELLBEING 

TUTOR LEARNING INITATIVE  
 
What an amazing first cycle of the Tutor Learning Initiative!  
 
The teachers and children have thoroughly enjoyed working together. It has been a delight to watch the children 
further their knowledge and skills, and grow in confidence.    
 
The initiative continues to provide a highly qualified and experienced teacher team to deliver the tutoring 
program.  
 
Data is currently being analysed to determine the next cycle of students for the program. 
 
Again, we thank parents for their ongoing support. 

 

GRATITUDE JOURNALS IN YEAR TWO                                                                                                                            
At Tulliallan, the wellbeing of students is of the greatest importance. Every week, all students participate 
in Wellbeing lessons, where they learn how to look after themselves physically, emotionally and socially. In 
addition to our Wellbeing lessons, Year Two students have been completing gratitude journals, where they 
write down what they are thankful for, including places, people and things in their lives.                                                                                                                                                                   
We are very proud of the students and their positive mindsets!  

 



 

SCHOOL NEWS 
PREP 

YEAR ONE 

The Preps had another fantastic week! This week, we learnt the sounds ‘g’, ‘o’ and ‘u’ in our Reading Groups. In 

Writing lessons, we visited the chicks in the STEM room. We then used our senses to describe what the chicks look 

like, feel like and sound like. In Mathematics, we have continued learning about how to count a collection of 

objects up to 20 using different strategies including, ‘move and count’, ‘line up and count’ and ‘count on’. Well 

done on another wonderful week, Preps!  

 

 

 

 

We have had a fun week in the Year One Learning Community this week! During 
Writing we are learning how to write information reports and have been focusing 
on different animals’ appearances, diets and habitats. We had a special visit from 
our school butterflies, we watched them and wrote about their appearance, habi-
tat, and diet, and we even got to set them free into the world!  
 
Later in the week, we had a special visitor called Murphy. Murphy is a 10-month-old 
Groodle puppy, Year One students enjoyed patting Murphy and brainstorming facts 
for their information report. In Inquiry, students have been learning about how 
plastics affect the environment. They have come across alternate ways to reduce 
single-use plastics and drew pictures of their ideas in the Inquiry lesson. In Maths, 
we have been using ‘Think Boards’ to represent numbers in different forms such as 
using number lines, and MAB blocks.                                                                                                                                         
 
We look forward to seeing what the Year Ones can do next week! 



 

SCHOOL NEWS 
YEAR TWO 

YEAR THREE 

We have had another busy and productive week over in the Year Three Learning Community, with NAPLAN upon 
us, we have been preparing ourselves with the skills necessary for a positive experience. In Mathematics this 
week we have been learning about addition and subtraction strategies such as friends of ten, counting on, and 
using manipulatives, just to name a few. Our students have also been experimenting with presenting their 
number sentences as vertical addition and subtraction equations. During Writing we have been brainstorming 
ways we can make our sentences a little more interesting, and one way was to use words other than ‘said’ or 
‘and’. Good luck to all the Year Three students participating in the NAPLAN assessments.  
Believe in yourself and try your best! 
 

This week in Year Two, our learners have been busy exploring different Science based jobs, as part of our Inquiry 
unit. Our students participated in a range of four, hands on experiences, to broaden their understandings of the 
roles of a Chef, Architect, Landscape Designer and Marine Engineer. In Digital Technologies, our Year Twos learnt 
about what it means to be an ‘Upstander’, someone who makes ‘Green’ choices when online. It was fantastic to 
see the brilliant character traits they came up with to describe what an ‘Upstander’ does. Keep up the wonderful 
effort Year Two. We can’t wait to see what you achieve in the upcoming weeks! 

 



 

SCHOOL NEWS 
YEAR FOUR 

YEAR FIVE 

 
This week in Year Four, we had a very busy week. In Inquiry we were researching and planning for our projects 
about an environmental issue. In Writing we created a factual recount about a topic that interested us and used 
Kiddle to help with the research. In Maths we learnt about different multiplication strategies and in Reading we 
found the main idea in a fiction text.  It is also the beginning of Ramadan which is a holy month that is dedicated 
to fasting, prayer, quality time, reflection, and charity.  HAPPY RAMADAN to all who are fasting.  
Great work Year Four’s! 
 
 

 
 
This week in Year Five we have been preparing for the upcoming NAPLAN tests. We have been engaging in 
practise tests on laptops and focusing on strategies to remain cool, calm and collected. Throughout the week we 
have begun looking at the topic of length in Maths, author’s purpose in Reading and have begun constructing our 
projects for Inquiry. With the school holidays quickly approaching, everyone is getting excited for a well-earned 
rest after a jam-packed term. 

 



 

SCHOOL NEWS 

Last week the Year Sixes engaged in debates in Writing. We practised forming arguments, listening to the 
opposing team and rebutting when necessary. We also had our first SEPEP training session. Each team was 
guided by their student coaches to prepare for our upcoming games. We are very excited about our camp in the 
next few weeks and are busily preparing for our Celebration Day at Luna Park, the End of Year Concert, Transition 
to Year 7 and our Graduation Ceremony.  

YEAR SIX 

ADMIN UPDATES 

SCHOOL CONTRIBUTIONS AND STATIONERY PAYMENTS  
School contributions for 2024 are able to be made via Compass. The 2024 school contributions include the      
required stationary. 
 
You can contribute by following the link located at the top of your Compass Newsfeed. 



SCHOOL NEWS 

Celebrating Australia’s Cultural Diversity  

On the 25th March 2024 Tulliallan Primary School will be celebrating Harmony Day. 

The Tulliallan community is invited to join our Harmony Day celebrations at 9am on the school oval. We will 
celebrate Harmony Day with cultural performances, bilingual greetings, school choir and conclude with a 

student parade.  

Students are encouraged to: 

   - Come to school dressed in cultural attire or in the colour orange. 
   - Share cultural items/artefacts with their homegroups. 

   -  Bring food from their culture for lunch (not to be shared). 

Learning Communities will partake in Harmony Day tasks, and during lunch time watch student                   
performances on the basketball court. 

The Book Club order cut off date is the 14th of March. 



 

SCHOOL NEWS 

Our  Prep students have been immersing themselves in the world of dynamics, learning about loud and soft 
sounds in music. Through interactive activities and hands-on experiences, they are developing a deeper 
understanding of how volume can convey different emotions in music.  
Year One students have been preparing for an exciting class song performance. With dedication and enthusiasm, 
they have been practising their vocals and choreography, ready to showcase their talents on stage. 
In Year Two, students have been engaging in fun rhythm card games to enhance their rhythmic skills. Through 
these interactive games, they are mastering the art of rhythm notation and developing a strong sense of timing 
and coordination. Introducing a new rhythm to their repertoire.  
Year Three students are learning about the dotted minim (too-oo-oo). They are also exploring the keyboard, using 
their right hand to play melodies and familiarise themselves with musical notation.  
Year Four students are putting their musical creativity to the test with GarageBand rhythm songs assessment. 
Using digital tools and their knowledge of rhythm and composition, they are composing and producing original 
pieces of music, showcasing their unique style and talent.  
Year Five students are gearing up for exciting performances. With rehearsals in full swing, they are polishing their 
musical pieces and preparing to captivate the audience with their musical prowess and stage presence. 
 

MUSIC AND PERFORMING ARTS 

 SPECIALISTS 

LOST PROPERTY 

We have a bike and some scooters in the office which have been left behind in the bike shed. If any of these 
belong to your child, they can be collected from the front office. 
 
 



 

SCHOOL NEWS 
VISUAL ARTS 

STEM 

 

This week in STEM, students have continued to learn about living things through our Biological Science unit, 
focusing on how living things grow and change over time. Students in all year levels had the opportunity to observe 
four different Monarch butterfly chrysalis in their STEM sessions, with some lucky classes even witnessing the 
emergence of these butterflies first-hand. If you would also like to see the emergence of one of those butterflies, 
click on this link, and skip to 1:19:00, or alternatively scan the below QR code. After the butterflies emerged, they 
were given a couple of days to rest before being released back into nature so they could continue their lifecycle.  
 

 

As part of our unit on ‘The Year of the Dragon’, all year levels have been working on a dragon themed artwork. 
The Year Three and Four students have been working on a mixed-media artwork over the last few weeks of Visual 
Art lessons. Their dragon shields incorporated skills in both drawing and construction. The students used gold and 
silver pens to trace over their grey lead drawing on black paper and they finished with some drawn pop 
rivets.  They then used metallic paper strips for a border. Well done to the Year Three and Four students!  

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=BHfPP4SU7eY


 

SCHOOL NEWS 
MANDARIN 

Last week in Mandarin, the Prep and Year One students learned how to express their emotions in a full sentence 

in Mandarin and completed their assessments. Everyone knows how to say ‘I am very happy’, which is ‘我很快乐 

(wǒ hěn kuàil è)’. The Year Two students also learnt emotions, and they had a chance to practise writing these 
sentences in their notebook. The Year Three and Year Four students are still learning countries, but they focused 
more on Asian and East European countries such as India and Afghanistan. It was so exciting to see that our Year 
Five and Year Six students can introduce their names, countries and languages with the provided sentence 
structures in Mandarin, and most of them completed the assessments as well! For our Languages and Culture 
club, we still have our volunteers from Year Four  teaching  the Indian language of Kannada. They taught  the 
numbers 1-10, and also did a quick quiz to check students’ understanding. We are looking forward to having more 
students come and join our Culture club! 

 

What a busy few weeks it has been in Physical Education! We congratulate the following students who have made 
the District Cross Country Team. This event will be held on the 6th May 2024. Details will be released via Compass 
in the coming weeks. 

 

 

 

 

DIVISION SWIM TEAM  
On Tuesday 12th March six students competed at the Division Swimming Finals at Noble Park Aquatic Centre. We 
congratulate these students for making it to this level!  

YEAR 6 ISS  
On Friday we had our First Round of Inter School Sport. 170 students competed against Courtenay Gardens 
Primary School and Lyndhurst Primary School. This was held across three venues to accommodate the five sports 
that students participated in. We look forward to our next round on Friday 15th March at Tulliallan where we play 
Strathaird Primary School. 

PHYSICAL EDUCATION 

 



 

AWARD WINNERS 

Under our Responsibility value the following students have best displayed the quality of 

Kindness 

VALUES AWARDS 

Prep A  Jayden  1H Mobena  3G Sania  5F Shivanne  

Prep B Shreesha  1I Sara  3H Marnie  5G Varisha  

Prep C Logan  2A Beau  4A Achyuta  5H Shae  

Prep D Zaylee  2B Imogen  4B Samhita  5I Kassie  

Prep E Vanshika  2C Sarina  4C Ishan  5J Avreen  

Prep F Kabir  2D Tynan  4D Aarav  6A Alexandria  

Prep G Japleen  2E Luca  4E Liza  6B Liam  

Prep H Samrath  2F Saanvi  4F Archie  6C Soumya  

Prep I Jacob  2G Yusuf  4G Emma  6D Ethan  

1A Yasemin  2H Anika  4H Aashvi  6E Ekamjot  

1B Nainika 3A Vishalya  4I Serah  6F Noushin  

1C Rayan  3B Arthur  5A Binuri  6G Menuli  

1D Mankirat  3C Yashika  5B Charli  6H Abhijot  

1E Needa  3D Rayna  5C Max  6I Ava  

1F  Naira  3E  Rahman  5D  Noah    

1G Harjus  3F Joanna  5E Shikha    

ART Parisa 5F 

MANDARIN Payton 3G  

STEM Krishnikaa 1H  

MUSIC                                                         Shanaya 5F  / Imogen 5F 

PE Ava  4E 



 

COMMUNITY NEWS 



 

COMMUNITY NEWS 


